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The Permanent Council held a special meeting on the anniversary of the earthquake that struck Haiti on January 12, 2011. The session was chaired by Ambassador Carmen Lomellin, Permanent Representative of the United States, and began at 10:26 a.m. 


The President of the Permanent Council, OAS Secretary General José Miguel Insulza, and the Permanent Representative of Haiti, Ambassador Duly Brutus, addressed the meeting.


In addition, the representatives of the Dominican Republic, Guatemala, Costa Rica, Venezuela, Brazil, Paraguay, Peru, Canada, Uruguay, Argentina, Colombia, El Salvador, Mexico, Chile, Panama, The Bahamas (representing the CARICOM member states), the United States, Bolivia, and the Permanent Observer of France expressed the sentiments of their respective governments towards the people of Haiti and lauded the courage and valor they have shown under such difficult circumstances.  They all reiterated their support for Haiti’s reconstruction efforts, which they felt should be coordinated and led by the Government and people of Haiti. The delegations acknowledged and supported the work done by the OAS General Secretariat.


After the presentations by the delegations, Ambassador Albert R. Ramdin, OAS Assistant Secretary General, addressed the meeting. 


The presentations given during the session appear in document CP/ACTA 1786/11.  The session ended at 12:02 p.m.
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